

September 24, 2021

Manitoba Conservation and Climate Environmental Approvals Branch 1007 Century Street Winnipeg, MB R3H 0W4

Attention: Laura Pyles, Acting Director

Client File No.: 1069.10 Our File Nos.: S-926, EMS 020-17-08-11-00 020-17-08-11-0N

T. | Tél.: 204-986-7550

F. | Fax: 204-986-7193

winnipeg.ca

RE: NOTICE OF ALTERATION UPDATE – CITY OF WINNIPEG SOUTH END WATER POLLUTION CONTROL CENTRE (SEWPCC) – ENVIRONMENT ACT LICENCE NO. 2716RR

On March 15, 2021 Manitoba Conservation and Climate (MCC) responded to the City's Notice of Alteration (NOA) submitted on December 18, 2020 whereby the City requested a one-year extension to December 31, 2021 to meet the total phosphorus limit of 1.0 mg/l and to report back by September 30, 2021 with an updated construction completion date.

MCC requested the City provide a revised NOA by September 30, 2021.

On September 8, 2021 a virtual meeting was held between MCC and the City of Winnipeg to discuss the progress and status of the South End Water Pollution Control Centre (SEWPCC).

As discussed, the City is requesting an extension for the NOA submission to November 30, 2021.

The City cannot provide the NOA by September 30, 2021 due to delays, previously reported by the City, that include:

- Schedule slippage due to contractor quality and productivity This has delayed testing of areas that are prerequisite to the start of the biological nutrient removal (BNR) system.
- Delay in delivery of media material required for the commissioning of the BNR system.
 Media material is being supplied from Korea. COVID has had an impact on the global shipping industry due to shortage of containers and vessel capacity.

From now until November 30, 2021, the City will continue to provide ongoing monthly and quarterly reports and introduce a new weekly update that will provide status of critical works, as required.

We will advise Manitoba Conservation and Climate of a new construction completion date, as part of the November 30, 2021 NOA submission.



T. | Tél.: 204-986-7550

F. | Fax: 204-986-7193

winnipeg.ca



Should you have any questions on this letter, please contact Mr. Colin Javra at 204-986-4480 or by email at cjavra@winnipeg.ca.

Sincerely,



Chris Carroll, P. Eng., Wastewater Services Division Manager

CMJ/dr

c: K. Harman, Manitoba Conservation and Climate (email)

Y. Hawryliuk, MSc, Manitoba Conservation and Climate (email)

B. Assefa, P. Eng., Manitoba Conservation and Climate (email)

Eshetu Beshada, Manitoba Conservation and Climate (email)

M.L. Geer, CPA, CA, Water and Waste Department (email)

C. Wiebe, P. Eng., Water and Waste Department (email)

C. Javra, P. Eng., Water and Waste Department (email)

M. Paetkau, P. Eng., Water and Waste Department (email)